
Gasshuku in Fribourg (CH), 29th of May 2021 

After a forced break of several months in organizing and participating in the 
courses, we FINALLY found our way. 

Spurred on by Céline (thank you for the 
organization and the venue), a group of 10 
jodokas from different dojos (Basel, 
Montreux, Zürich and Fribourg) met on 
Saturday morning at 9:00 am. The dresscode was not the most 
homogeneous. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The goal of the day was to practice together again. It is therefore with great pleasure that we were able to 
practice most of the Shinto Muso ryu Jo course for the more advanced. 

 

 We were even able to practice a bit of Kusarigama jutsu with René and Michel. Problems about precision 
were obvious, but the 
pleasure was there. 

Everyone was thrilled with 
the opportunity to 
participate in an 
internship and I look 
forward to everyone else 
to come. 

Yves 


